FOCA’s Comments on the Application of the Board Report of Nov 28, 2007 to the rate applications of Oshawa PUC and other Ontario LDCs

1. The Board Report clearly recognizes the uncertainties in the current (or any) Cost Allocation models, which is reflected in the bandwidths of revenue/cost ratio for any of the current conventional LDC customer classes. For example, if a different method of allocating demand costs had been chosen, such as contribution to the LDC peak, the street lighting class would have been relieved of all demand related costs as this class is always off the LDC peak.

2. Cost allocation models are clearly a work in progress and can be refined as more smart meters are installed in Ontario. There was great uncertainty over the quality of class peak demands and load shapes for various classes. All LDCs share in this data deficiency. That is, the current cost allocation model is simply a guesstimate. Hence the desire to move to a unity ratio of cost/revenue implies a degree of precision that does not exist at present.

3. The availability of smart meter data and the work of the Rate Design group may result in a new or modified customer class system, in which case cost allocation to classes will have to change.

In summary, I believe the OEB has done a good job in balancing the uncertainties in the current cost allocation model, and class impacts for both Oshawa PUC and other LDCs that have filed COS rate applications. No-one wants the yo-yo effect where rates go up significantly for some classes and then down as better data becomes available.
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